Minutes
From the mid-year meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

Held in the Burgess Hill Community College on 24th June after the Downland Dash (approx. 2:00pm)

Agenda
	
	
	By whom
	Duration

	1
	Introduction of all reps and welcome to any new rep
	All
	3 mins

	2
	Confirmation of contact details – (by email in advance to Jill please)
	Jill/All
	2 mins

	3
	Confirmation of dates for remaining races.  Completers – change of date of Highdown Hike
	All
	5 mins

	4
	Membership of League SWS and Crawley Run Crew any others?
	All
	5 mins

	5
	Calculating Improvement rankings this year
	Phil
	5 mins

	6
	Discussion about numbers of runners/ races becoming oversubscribed
	All
	5 mins

	7
	Richard Bates’ idea of producing a WSFRL calendar
	Jill
	5 mins

	8
	Entry Fees for 2018 Entries on the day - Should we make it prohibitive?
	All
	10 mins

	9
	Slower runners/walkers.  Hangover 5, Trundle Hill Run
	All
	5 mins

	10
	AOB
	All
	10 mins

	11
	Agree date and time of AGM in January at Steyning
Discuss date and time for 2018 half yearly meeting. Henfield?
	All
	5 mins


Minutes

1)    Representatives of 14 clubs attended.  Apologies from Goring Road Runners, Henfield Joggers, and League Chairperson; Victoria.  Also in attendance were the League Statistician and Treasurer and Mark Clawson of Crawley Run Crew.
2)    Two clubs have changed their contact email addresses.  These will be updated on the website and a list circulated to all reps.

3)    All remaining clubs confirmed the dates of their races.  Hove Hornets’ Stinger will be a full 10k run this year, the junior run will start at 10:30.  Website and Word list to be updated and circulated to all reps.

4)    Southwick Strollers have not paid their subscription for 2017 and they have only had one runner at one event this year.  We have now cancelled their membership of the League; any member of Southwick Strollers needs to be charged the unattached entry fee for all future races.  Crawley Run Crew are very keen to join the League for 2018.  They will make a formal application at the AGM but should be included in all correspondence for this year.
5)    Phil McErlain made the following suggestions

a) calculate senior improvements this year by comparing this year's scores for each race with the experimental scores (ten runners from each club scoring) for each race from 2016. A provisional table using this is attached. This would mean that we are following the basic principle established a few years ago to compare "like with like".

b) compare Windlesham House seniors and juniors for 2017 with Worthing Lido seniors and juniors  for 2016

c) compare Hangover seniors and juniors for 2018 with Hangover seniors and juniors for 2017

d) omit Gunpowder Trot junior scores for 2017 as there is nothing to compare it with, but include it in 2018 and thereafter

This was agreed by all as sensible.

6)    This was a discussion with a view to make some positive decisions at the AGM.  It is recommended that clubs affected firstly close entries to all non-league runners.  It was pointed out that race organisers are under no obligation to accept entries on the day.  Some club reps are keen for the 2 day limit for submitting entries is extended to a week.  There is also a suggestion that all clubs could be allocated 25 places for their runners (25 x 18 = 450).  Not entirely sure how this would work as some clubs have up to twice this number of entries and others less than half for most races.
7)    There is no appetite for a WSFRL league calendar.

8)    This was generally considered a fairly good idea to discourage entries on the day.  Clubs don’t all have to apply a higher entry on the day fee.  To be voted on at the AGM.

9)    Dave Harris (GRR) suggested making the slower runners/walkers half an hour early with the junior runners at the Hangover 5.  He had concerns that the car park might be locked up with cars still inside.  Reps were not keen on a two tiered start time.  The last finishers were not necessarily the last to leave the car park.  The closing time needs to be made very clear on the entry form and on the website.  It was agreed that for safety reasons it was reasonable for the slowest runners at the Trundle not to complete the whole course.  Marshals were flexible in allowing a small group a few second after the cut-off time to continue.  It was also noted that one (of the two) slower runners who didn’t make the cut-off waited at the car park until club members had come back down.  This is to be discouraged for future events.
10)  In no particular order

The Hornets’ Stinger will be 10k this year with the start nearer the race HQ

Lewes will check that there were marshal in the first couple of miles.  One runner reported that there seemed to be a shortage although this wasn’t noticed by all

First aid cover.  At the Trundle a runner was taken ill about a mile from the finish.  St John Ambulance said it wasn’t their remit to go and collect anyone on the course.  A car was sent to get the patient and all was okay but could have been different if there was a broken leg on one of the downhill sections.  Clubs must check that their first aid cover does actually cover the whole course.

Junior race age limits.  These seem to vary from race to race.  We try to operate within UKA guidelines but age limits are ultimately down to individual race organisers.

Hove Park junior run should be a scoring event.  There was some confusion as to whether or not this is a scoring junior run.  It will definitely be scoring for 2018.

A couple of points from Ray about the insurance. 1) Race organisers need to keep the Risk Assessment Analyses for 3 years.  2) The Insurance Company want to know if you are organising a barbecue so if you will be doing this for the first time he needs to let them know. – He already knows about any already existing (Steyning).

Should we try communicating using a closed Facebook group?  A resounding ‘Yes’.  Only 2 of those present don’t have Facebook accounts.  Club reps will have to join the group then any postings would be sent directly to their inbox.

11)  The AGM is set for 10:00am 14th January 2018 at the Steyning Clubhouse.  It is hoped that this will give time for the results of the Hangover 5 to be finalised.

IF the calendar stays in the same order that it is this year the mid-point will be after the Seven Stiles race at Henfield.  Andy James (Henfield) is happy to check if there is a room we can use.  This has provisionally been set as the date for the Half Yearly Meeting of 2018.
